

Good Life. Great Mission.

DEPT. OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

November 25, 2019



Patrick O'Donnell, Clerk of the Legislature State Capitol, Room 2018 P.O. Box 94604 Lincoln, NE 68509

Dear Mr. O'Donnell:

Nebraska Revised Statute §81-3133(3) requires the Nebraska Department of Health and Human Services to report annually to the Nebraska Legislature information regarding the number of families in Transitional Child Care (TCC) assistance programs and the number of families no longer eligible for TCC assistance programs due to income above guidelines. The following information is provided in the table below:

Transitional Child Care November 1, 2018 through October 31, 2019		
Month	Total Transitional Child Care Cases	Total Transitional Child Care Closed Due to Income
November 2018	1,309	42
December 2018	1,330	34
January 2019	1,381	38
February 2019	1,423	35
March 2019	1,376	23
April 2019	1,402	33
May 2019	1,399	47
June 2019	1,402	43
July 2019	1,375	27
August 2019	1,237	33
September 2019	1,253	32
October 2019	1,232	38

HILLES HILLES

Should you have any questions, please contact my Office at (402) 471-9433 or email at Danette.Smith@Nebraska.gov.

Respectfully,

Dannette R. Smith, Chief Executive Officer

Dannette R Amitheo

Nebraska Department of Health and Human Services